## Joint Local Authority Group

Friday 20 November: 14.00-16.00

Microsoft Teams

MEMBERS: Cllr Craig Rivett (Vice-Chairman), Cllr Jocelyn Bond, Cllr Tony Cooper, Cllr TJ Haworth-Culf, Cllr Graham Newman, Cllr Alexander Nicoll, Cllr Russ Rainger, Cllr Andrew Reid, Cllr David Ritchie, Cllr Richard Smith MVO, Therese Coffey MP.

OFFICERS: Michael Moll (SCC Sizewell C Programme Director), Graeme Mateer (Highways Authority SCC), Tim De-Keyzer (Head of Natural Environment, SCC) John Pitchford (Planning Advisor Sizewell C, SCC), Steve Merry (Highways Authority SCC), Phil Watson (SCC), Graham Gunby (Development Manager, SCC) Lisa Chandler (Energy Projects Manager ESC), Paul Wood (Head of Economic Development and Regeneration ESC), Philip Ridley (Head of Planning & Coastal Management ESC), Naomi Goold (Senior Energy Projects Officer, ESC), Bethany Rance (Graduate Town Planner Energy Projects, ESC), Nick Clow (Energy Projects Co-Ordinator, ESC) and Grahame Stuteley (Senior Energy Projects Officer).

APOLOGIES: Cllr Richard Rout (Chairman), Cllr Norman Brooks, Cllr Alison Cackett, Dr Dan Poulter MP and Peter Aldous MP.

| 1 | Welcome and Introductions   | 14:00 |
|---|---|-------|
|   | Cllr Craig Rivett   |       |
| 2 | Notes of last meeting 16th October 2020   | 14:05 |
|   | Approved.   |       |
| 3 | ScottishPower Renewables update   | 14:10 |
|   | Members were updated regarding key commitments provided by the<br>Applicants at Deadline 2 including reductions in the footprints of the EA1N<br>and EA2 project substations commitment that should the projects be<br>constructed sequentially, the ducting for the second project will be laid at<br>the same time as the cabling for the first project. Information was also<br>provided regarding the difference between GIS and AIS technology in<br>relation to the National Grid substation and the implications in relation to<br>the design of the infrastructure. |       |
|   | Naomi Goold / Graham Gunby  |       |
| 4 | Strategic energy update   | 14:25 |
|   | Members given overview of the current status of the Offshore  |       |
|   | Transmission Review.  |       |
|   | Phil Watson   |       |
| 5 | EDF Energy update   | 14:40 |
| · |   |       |

|   | Members were shown a presentation illustrating potential proposed<br>changes to the Sizewell C DCO application that EDF Energy is currently<br>consulting on. Detail was given to members surrounding suggested<br>amendments to rail transport, a potential temporary second beach landing<br>facility, potential changes to the SSSI crossing and sea defence, an<br>additional Fen Meadow Habitat site in Pakenham, and changes to the<br>main development site and SZB relocated facilities. |       |
|---|--|-------|
|   | Members were given an overview of likely timescales of the examination<br>as a result of EDF Energy submitting changes to their application to the<br>Planning Inspectorate.   |       |
|   | Philip Ridley / Lisa Chandler / Michael Moll   |       |
| 6 | AOB  | 15.40 |
|   | An emphasis was put on the JLAG meeting in December to proceed despite being close to Christmas.   |       |
|   | Meeting closed at 15:45  |       |
|   | Next JLAG meeting 18th December at 2pm   |       |